

## SIERRA NEVADA UNIT





December 1997 Newsletter

## President's Message;

There's an old adage that states "time waits for no one." How true it is, the Holiday Season is upon us once again, with all its splendor. A new year, with all its expectations, and for our Club no change of the guard. As your second term President, I find out, that it is not all fun and games, that a considerable amount of work and frustration is involved. At this time I wish to take this moment to thank all who have helped to make this such a successful year for our Unit. All of our members remained and we added two, maybe three. Our Club is now 17 members strong and 3 unit members.

For the new year most of the ground work has been laid, Restaurants and rally sites picked. Books have been audited and rosters printed, thanks to Frank Burnham.

Our Installation/meeting was well attended. Present were: Elenere Amidon, Browns, Burnhams, Gallions, Alma George, Groschs, Diane Leipper, Leippers, Pete Rinne, Temens and our guests David Hunter and his First Lady Billie. David Hunter, our Region XII President installed the Officers. It was especially nice to have our Region Officers present at this time. For several of our members who haven't been able to get to the Region or International get-to-gathers gives them a chance to enjoy the pageantry to a small degree which prevails at a higher level.

Our next meeting will be our annual Christmas party at Grosch's house in Carson City. Please call for reservations 883-0129. We will have a gift exchange. A man bring a present for a man and a woman for a woman, not exceeding 8.00 Dollars. I hope it will be a good turnout as all of our gatherings have been lately.

We wish Von Gallion a very happy Birthday on 12/8

Betty Kopfhammer will have surgery on 12/15. We wish her a speedy recovery and our best wishes and prayers are with you, Betty.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all of you.

llarge

0 % 00 1 9 3